~ FROM THE RE’ SDESK

So many things are happening now in our sport, its hard to know where to begin. In
September alone, we have a Solo |, a Solo |l and the Skip Barber/Hawaii Road Racing
Association races. Last months Solo Il went very well and as Larry Anderson is continuing to
fine-tune his worker coordination, | expect the next event to be even better (That is if the R.E
remembers gas for the generator.) The next event will have an all new track, so come early.

We continue to make progress on our wheel to wheel racing program. | met with Jim
McCashin, SCCA Executive Steward, recently and he gave me a verbal OK to use Hawaii
Raceway Park(HRP) for regional racing. We are training our workers at the Skip Barber series
and the SCCA mainland officials are being very helpful. Now if we could only get our drivers
ready, we'd be racing. I'll be calling a meeting sometime in October for drivers, workers and
anyone interested in wheel to wheel racing. Please attend so that we can share information
and make some real progress.

Representatives from all aspects of motorsport met last week with the developer who's
improving HRP. His message was that the new improvements are only the first step and we will
eventually have a new world class facility. This is the kind of positive attitude we need for
motorsports in Hawaii to have a bright future and he deserves our support

Finally, I'd like to say a special thanks to Art Megallenes for all his help in setting up the track last
month and to Amy Lee for staying so late to help with the fun runs. Thanks again.
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